
Zoning Docket from June 18, 2018 Public Hearing  
 

Docket Number Applicant CC 
DIST. 

STAFF 
REC. 

GCPC 
REC. 

P&D 
REC. COUNCIL ACTION 

 CZ-2018-40 

Willene Allen   
400 East Lee Road 
P015060300101 
O-D, Office District 
to C-1, Commercial 

22 Approval  Approval 
6-27-18 

Approval 
7-16-18  

Public 
Comments 

Some of the general comments made by Speakers at the Public Hearing on 
June 18, 2018 were: 
Speakers For: 
1) Applicant 

• Owned grooming shop since 1996 
• Family business 
• Real estate agent told applicant a grooming shop was allowed under 

current zoning for this site 

Speakers Against: 
None 

List of meetings with staff: None 

Petition/Letter 
For:   
None 
 
Against:    
None 

Staff Report ANALYSIS:  
There have been existing Commercial uses along East Lee Road as far back as 1997. There are no new 
road improvements planned for East Lee Road and traffic counts have dropped over the past 3 years. 
The subject site is located near a Transit Corridor, located on Wade Hampton Boulevard. Transit 
Corridors link Greenville County’s urban areas, major employment centers, municipalities, and other 
regional and community centers. Mass transit is supported along Transit Corridors. Transit Corridors 
incorporate an even balance of both residential and commercial development; this request supports 
that balance. 

SUMMARY:  
The subject parcel zoned O-D, Office District, is 0.47 acres of property located on East Lee Road 
approximately 0.3 miles east of the intersection of Wade Hampton Boulevard and East Lee Road. The 
parcel has approximately 155 feet of frontage along East Lee Road and 160 feet of frontage along 
Pinehurst Street. The applicant is requesting to rezone the property to C-1, Commercial. 

The applicant states the proposed land use is for pet/dog grooming. 

The subject site is located in an area along East Lee Road that contains offices, retail, a shopping 
center and other commercial uses.  There is O-D, Office District zoning to the east and C-1 and C-2, 
Commercial zoning to the north and west of the subject site. Staff is of the opinion rezoning this 
parcel to C-1, Commercial would be consistent with the existing commercial type uses along this 
portion of East Lee Road and would have minimal impact on the surrounding community.  

Based on these reasons staff recommends approval of the requested rezoning to C-1, Commercial.  
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